Montgomery Medical Practice Patients’ Association
MINUTES of MMPPA quarterly committee meeting Thursday 18th April, 2024, Montgomery Medical Practice, Well Street, Montgomery. SY15 6PF
Attending:  Jane Randall-Smith (Chair): Richard Newcombe (Vice chair): Cllr. Eve Meredith-Jones (Secretary): Gwil Stephenson (Treasurer): Cllr. Gwyneth Jones: Cllr. Alan Meredith- Jones: Cllr. Bob Benyon: Cllr. Bob Mc Clintock: Cllr. Joy Jones: Sara Jones (Dispensary Manager), Alex Strivens (Physician Associate & Partner).
Visitor: Ceri Williams (PAVO)

Apologies: Cllr. Anne Brewin, Cllr. Ciaran Taylor, Cllr. Jeremy Brignell-Thorp.
	
	
	

	Item
	Minute
Before the meeting commenced the group was invited downstairs by Dr. Donna Griffiths to an in- depth explanation of how the new Accurx triage system works. This was both interesting and instructive, the group expressed their thanks to Dr. Griffiths for giving us this excellent opportunity.
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	The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies were noted.
Ceri Williams from PAVO – Ceri is PAVO’S Community Connector for Sarn, Churchstoke, Newtown, Montgomery and Kerry. Her involvement includes monthly provision of PAVO Information desks at various surgeries. She is aiming to utilise early intervention to prevent the social isolation of older people, the disabled and other vulnerable persons. Ceri also aims to provide a link in the first step to social care. It is hoped that Ceri along with Jeremy Brignell-Thorpe, Chris Roberts and possibly Sarah Burgess can work together at different levels to allay the fears of the less computer literate members of the community and help them access the care system online.
The Minutes of the last meeting held on 25/01/24 were APPROVED and signed by the Chair.  The Chair commented that Ceri Williams was noted as Ceri Price, the Secretary apologised for the error and gave assurance she would correct it. 

Matters not on the agenda- 
· Pontesbury and Worthen are one medical practice.
· The practice welcome pack is proving very useful.
· The possibility of a permanent MMPPA collection box by the noticeboard was raised, Alex Strivens AGREED to raise this request with the practice partners.
· The fixing of a holder for MMPPA leaflets to the notice board was requested.
· Further promotion of the surgery’s minor injury service was suggested.
MMPPA

a) Treasurers report – The treasurer confirmed a balance of £465.32, the only expenditure since the last meeting was £629 for the specialist lamp. The treasurer has not had time to proceed with the official complaint with regards to HSBC.
b) Bank Account – There are now debit cards for all signatories, a total of four, which poses a security risk. It was AGREED to keep two cards and destroy the other two. 
c) Requests for funding from the practice – Cancer care boxes for cancer patients
d) Publicity & Funding
· Co-op Community Fund – Currently closed as a possible source of funding.

· Tesco - Funding form to be filled in by the Treasurer, this could result in £500 - £2000 for us. 

· Laura Ashley Fund to be investigated as a possible source of funding.
· Ceri will get someone from PAVO to talk the Treasurer through funding possibilities. The Chair will also follow this up with Chris Roberts of PAVO. Louise will help us with paperwork.

· It was suggested that after the Ladywell refurbishment is complete we might perhaps have a screen on the wall there.

· Screen in the Town Hall – The Chair made a number of observations about the display noted during the Hospital Transformation Plan visit including not having too many pages of information in the sequence but perhaps having them on screen a little longer. Also, she suggested we have the MMPPA leaflet information displayed on the screen. 
e) Events- Feedback for Hospital Transformation Plan visit to Mongomery Town Hall on March 14th, 2024 – The HTP were very pleased with the interaction with the public and felt that the event had been well worth attending.
f) Future events – The idea of a Wellbeing Day was put forward by the Chair, which had a positive response from all present. The Town Hall was suggested as the venue with possibility of a running time of 4pm-7.30pm and a possible date of 18th October was put forward. Local healthcare groups could be involved. It was AGREED to form a subcommittee consisting of the Chair, Sara Jones, the Treasurer and Vice Chair.
Information from the practice
· Accurx – new triage system started this week and appears to be working well.
· Practice would like PA to do some fund raising for cancer care boxes they would like to start giving to patients, Sara is going to contact local businesses for donations and the local knit and natter group in Churchstoke.
· Car parking – the practice has looked at this and purchasing the field behind the practice, this is not a viable option.
· Staff changes – Shian Jones (practice nurse) retires in June, Zoe (practice nurse) has left, Sue and Naomi have left/leaving.  We are short in reception at the moment, but recruitment is taking place.
· New staff – Kara in reception, Beth (nurse), Harriet (Physician Associate), Lisa in Dispensary, Abi (from MIND)
· Newsletter – unfortunately, due to staff changes etc this has not been distributed, once we are fully- staffed we shall publish a new newsletter
· PA leaflet holder – this available by the noticeboard
· New website – we have a dedicated patients association section, please let us know what you would like adding, we will add previous MMPPA minutes once signed off in the meeting.
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	Feedback and questions by members –

· Cllr. Bob Benyon raised the issue of waiting times for appointments citing 2-3 weeks to see a GP and nurse appointments the same week. Sara and Alex assured us that new triage system would have a dramatic effect on these times. The system takes the nursing staff out of the equation as the triage is carried out by the on- call doctor which means GP availability won’t be affected.  

· The subject of failed discharges was raised i.e. those patients who were re-admitted within 72 hours of initial discharge. There is a seasonal variation with an increase during the winter months. Basic discharge information from RSH is not being received quickly enough by the practice. The Red Cross Home from Hospital scheme and Pont Hafren Good Neighbour Scheme were mentioned as possible sources of help for discharged patients and hopefully reduce failed admission. These schemes however are run by volunteers, who do not receive adequate protection.
· The Ladywell refurbishment is moving forward and quotes for work etc. are being examined.
External issues
· Air Ambulance – A recent meeting where a vote by Welsh Health Authorities was taken resulted in 5 voting for the closures and 2 against namely Powys and Betsi Cadwallader. Cllr. Bob Benyon and Cllr. Joy Jones met with the new chairs giving them a history of the problem and issues involved and felt listened to but the impression was the whole issue has not been thoroughly investigated.
Llais update from the Chair – Insufficient time, held over until next meeting.

Matters for the next meeting.

· None suggested due to time constraints
Date of next quarterly meeting & AGM – 27th June, 2024, 16.00 -18.00 at the Practice, Well Street. Montgomery.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


